
News From Delta Junction, Alaska
 We praise the Lord for His many blessings. 

“I will bless the Lord at all times: his praise shall continually be in my mouth.” Psalm 34:1
“Blessed be the Lord, who daily loadeth us with benefits, even the God of our salvation. Selah” Psalm 68:19

 Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska.  Because so much has taken place since 
I last wrote, I do not know where to start. Nancy continues to have good days 
and bad.  The blood test in January showed that the percentage of cells with 
the chromosome mutation is down to 11% from 26% when she was diagnosed.    
We are still concerned about the kidney function.  February showed 
improvement, but this week’s test was not as good.  But God has been gracious 
through it all.  We are thankful that she has more strength now and praise the 
Lord for all He has done and is doing.  

Many of you have been praying for the financial need for the medicine.  We are 
truly thankful for all the prayers. Partial assistance has come through and is 
good into April.  Another source has approved us after that.  We have also 
changed our insurance coverage as of March 15.  We have been told that the 
new policy will cover the medicine after the deductible is met.  If it does not, 
the other funding should help with the cost.  We were surprised this week that 
the cost has risen to $8300 per month.  We did not realize that the assistance 
we have through April has a monthly limit of $7500.  As a result we had to pay 
$806 instead of the $100 we had been paying each month.  But God is good 
and knows all about it.  We do ask that you keep this need in prayer and pray 
for us to continue to use this circumstance for His honor and glory.

We praise the Lord for the two visitors 
that we had at church Wednesday night.  
Also, a young lady has expressed interest 
and plans to attend this Sunday.  She 
seems to really be seeking.  Pray with us 
that God will move upon her heart and 
that she will be saved.  A new medical 
clinic has opened in Delta.  I was asked to 
speak at the dedication. I thank the Lord 
for the opportunity to share Scripture on 
God’s love and compassion.  Since then, I 
have been going to the clinic every morning to pray with the staff and share 
some Scripture. Pray that this door stays open, that God will be glorified 
through this, and that souls will be saved. 

We appreciate each of you for all the prayers and financial support. Please 
continue to keep us in your prayers that God will be glorified in all that we do 
and that souls will be saved.
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